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At the request of the Department of City Planning (DCP), the Grading Division of the Department of 
Building and Safety has reviewed the latest comment letter by Eugene D. Michael (EDM), dated 
11/03/2019, regarding the proposed eight-lot residential development on Marquette Street. EDM’s 
current comment letter follows a response by Byer Geotechnical, Inc. (BG) to an appeal, which 
included EDM’s letter dated 05/30/2019 that presented geotechnical concerns, including groundwater 
and slope stability. The recent 11/03/2019 letter by EDM did not contain any rebuttals to BG’s 
response and presented identical comments that were presented in the letter dated 05/30/2019.

EDM had commented, once again, that the local groundwater regime had not been determined by BG 
and that previous regional geologic maps indicate a possible landslide. However, BG has based there 
geotechnical analysis, conclusions and recommendations on actual site investigation. Licenced 
geologists down-hole logged seven deep borings up to 60 feet deep and determined that no landslide 
exists at the site.

The Grading Division of the City’s Department of Building and Safety takes potential geologic 
instability quite seriously. When possible geotechnical issues are raised by a third party, such as EDM 
in this case, the consultant is asked by the Department to address these concerns. As such, BG did this 
and prepared their 05/30/2019 letter. When the third party ignores the rebuttal and repeats their original 
ideas, there is no reason why the Department should ask more of the project consultant, whose findings 
are based on actual geologic exploration and laboratory analyses. EDM’s second letter does not bring 
up anything that hasn’t been addressed.

In conclusion, the Department approval letter dated 03/20/2017, Log #96236-01 remains applicable.
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